





September 27, 2018

Additional Personnel Discussion:

e Interviewed potential candidate for the Nurse Practitioner/Clinical Director and are awaiting
references.
Met with potential Nurse Practitioner for the Mobile Unit which will be a 1000-hour exempt position.

e Advertised for Nurse Practitioner / Clinical Director position for thirty (30) days on Mid-Ohio Valley
Jobs.

e (Clinical / Oral Health OAIII has resigned effective October 31, 2018. Motion to fill this position effective
October 16, 2018 to allow time for training was made and seconded. (Wallace/Bumgarner) Motion
passed.

Motion was made and seconded to approve the MOVHD Personnel Report as presented. (Casto/Bumgarne; The
motion was approved.

MOVHD Dir.  ors Reports:
e Directors’ program reports are combined and included in the packet. There were no questions regarding
these reports.

MOVHD Executive Director’s Report:

Eric Walker, Executive Director’s report was included in the Board packet. Mr. Walker spoke about the follor 1g:
Shingrix vaccine is currently on backorder due to high demand.

Naloxone provided to MOVHD by Kaleo Pharma has been distributed to MOVHD Regional Counties.
MOVHD is hosting a WVSOM medical student for two weeks.

Meeting with the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation is scheduled for October 3t and 4th, 2018. Dr. Whitaker
will be attending.

HEP-A Presentation:

Tyger Kirk, Epidemiologist presented on Hepatitis A. MOVHD is encouraging and offering vaccinations to the
public to prevent spread of this disease. Educational materials and alerts are also being distributed to the

p ulation within our regional area.

Update - Accreditation Status:
e Carrie Brainard gave the Accreditation Status update report. Following are the topics discussed:
o Corrections are continuing to be made to accreditation documentation.
o Revisions need to be completed by the end of December, 2018 so resubmission to PHAB can be
done in January, 2019.

New Business:
urse Practitioner / Mobile Unit:

¢ The Mobile Unit that MOVHD and Wood County Schools have been working to renovate has been finished.
A 1,000 Hour-Exempt Nurse Practitioner will need to be hired by MOVHD to provide services during
Mobile Unit Clinics. The date of hire and salary for this position has not been confirmed. The salary is not
included in the MOVHD budget but the projected annual expense for this position is approximately $5,000.
MOVHD's Oral Health Program will also be offering dental services which will result in an additional
revenue source. The original MOU between MOVHD and Wood County Schools will need to be revised to
reflect updates. Motion to hire a 1,000 Hour - Exempt Nurse Practitioner for the Mobile Unit was made and
seconded. (Couch/Westfall) The motion carried.






